
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 7 APRIL 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

IOS.33/05
ENVIRONMENTAL PERFORMANCE OF THE COUNCIL

With reference to minute IOS.12/05 (b), the Committee revisited the report that they had produced on the Environmental Performance of the Council.  The Report had been produced in October 2003 and Members were now scrutinising the progress which had been made in implementing the recommendations on the report.  

Members expressed grave concerns that this report and particularly the recommendation that the Council should develop a coherent strategy to improve the environmental performance of the Council had not been adopted by the Executive as a priority.  The report on the Environmental Performance of the Council had highlighted a number of key issues.  Members recognised that the Council had a number of individual initiatives in place in relation to environmental performance e.g. green transport, energy efficiency and waste minimisation, there was lack of coherent strategy to draw these all together to improve the environmental performance of the Council.

Members were concerned that there was a lack of leadership and driving of the initiative at the Executive level and at the senior Officer Level.

The Executive when initially considering the Committee’s report had suggested that the Head of Commercial and Technical Services and Head of Environmental Protection Services could undertake this as part of there work on the waste initiative.   However, the Waste initiative had been much larger than anticipated and in order to progress the production of a strategy to improve the environmental performance of the Council, this would need separate dedicated resources.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive acknowledged the concerns of the Committee.  The Head of Commercial and Technical Services outlined the work which was being under taken to raise the profile of energy management the green transport plan and the green procurement options.  He commented that resources have been overwhelmed by driving forward the waste agenda.  It was anticipated that the waste agenda would continue to demand all the resources available within the immediate time scale.  

Members commented that they had an input to waste minimisation through a sub Group of this Committee and although they welcomed this opportunity waste minimisation was only one part of the Environmental Performance of the Council.

Members stressed that it would need the Executive, the portfolio holder and the Town Clerk and Chief Executive to drive forward the development of a coherent strategy to improve the Environmental Performance of the Council.  This would involve initial audits taking place and if necessary this would require the identification of funding for a specific post to undertake this work or free up some officer time so that an existing officer could undertake it.  Members felt that the Executive needed to assign a high priority to this area of work.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive advised that she would discuss the matter with the Head of Commercial and Technical Services, the Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio holder and the Leader.  She undertook to provide a report to the June 2005 meeting of the Committee updating Members on what is happening across the Council in terms of environmental performance and setting out the areas of work that are currently being addressed.  She would seek to identify a colleague who could give her some support on this area of work.

In response to a Member’s question about leadership in the Environmental and Protection Services Business Unit, Town Clerk and Chief Executive advised that the Head of Commercial and Technical Services was looking after that Unit as a temporary arrangement and she acknowledged Members concerns that there needs to be a permanent leadership arrangement in place.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be informed that the Committee is extremely disappointed at the apparent lack of progress with the Environmental Performance of the Council Report and particularly in the development of a coherent strategy to improve the environmental performance of the Council.  The Executive is urged to identify the development of a Strategy as a priority and identify funding for this as necessary.  

(2) That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive convey the Committee’s views to the Head of Commercial and Technical Services, the Environment, Infrastructure and Transport portfolio holder and the Leader and urge them to make this is a priority area for the Council.  

(3) That it be noted the Town Clerk and Chief Executive would report back to the June 2005 meeting of the Committee providing an update on what is happening across the Council in terms of environmental performance and setting out the areas of work that are currently being addressed.







